
     Friday 3rd December 2021 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
Today we started the countdown to our Christmas ‘Golden Day’ which is taking place on Thursday 16th 
December.  As you know, once again we have had to forego our traditional whole school visit to the 
Theatre Royal in Newcastle for the Christmas pantomime due to the ongoing Covid restrictions.  
 

This was very disappointing, but instead, based on feedback from pupils last year, we have again planned 
a school based day which we think the children will enjoy.  We therefore have 4 main items planned for the 
children on our Golden Day with some variation depending on their age.  We know these will be a real treat 
for those who earn the right to take part. 
 
 

1 

Festive non-uniform day for all children – anything Christmassy – Santa hats, reindeer antlers, 

Christmas outfits, glitter, tinsel…etc 

2 

‘Flash’ Comedy Magic Show performances for all 
classes – socially distant in class groups within our 
well ventilated hall 

3 

McDonalds lunch* provided for all children at lunchtime (except morning Nursery!) 

[* we need the reply slip attached returned asap to indicate your child’s choice of 

meal/drink.  To make it manageable for such large numbers we have again 

asked for a reduced happy meal menu to choose from – so please complete and 

return the reply slip attached indicating your child’s menu choice so that the 

order can be confirmed.  We must have these back by Friday 10th December 

at the latest.  Please note that the school kitchen will not be providing other 

lunch choices on this day, so if your child does not want a McDonalds meal then 

they will need to bring a packed lunch on Golden Day] 

4 

Festive Film to watch in classrooms…and/or some edible treats or other challenges depending 
on the age of the children! 

 
As always for our Golden Days there will be NO CHARGE FOR THIS DAY – the costs of all the Comedy 
magic shows, the McDonalds lunch and any class refreshments will be provided free for all children who 
earn the right to take part in ‘Golden Day’.   
 

As with all our ‘Golden Days’, attendance is dependent on each child following the Eastlea rules in school 
and at lunchtimes.    We are hoping to include all children; however, for those who are struggling to follow 
the rules, we are already in contact with parents to discuss ways to support children to get them ‘back on 
track’ in terms of behaviour.  
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Miss E Beeston  
Head Teacher 



 
Christmas Golden Day 2021 – McDonalds Lunch order 

 
Name:  ………………………………………………………………..                 Class:  ……………… 
 
 
 My child does not want a McDonalds lunch and will bring their own packed lunch for Golden Day 
 
 
My child would like a Happy Meal McDonalds lunch as follows:  Chicken McNuggets 
 
          Hamburger 
         
          Cheeseburger 
 
          Veggie Dippers 
     
          Fish Fingers 
 
 
Signed:  ……………………………………………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


